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EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Friday, May 10, 2013
11:30 am--1:30 pm
Oliva Child & Family Services Center
Members Present: Debra Shope, Committee Chair, SW Washington Assoc. for Ed. of Young Children; Margaret Selway, Vice Chair, Educational Opportunities for Children & Families; Andrew Garland-Forshee, Portland Community College; Kristin Johnson, ESD #112; Ebie Mountford, Country Friends Child Care Center; Darcy Taylor, Department of Early Learning; Karen Peterson, WSU-Vancouver; Jacquelyn Keith, Vancouver Library

Members Absent: Lora Whitfield, Albina Head Start; Kristi Baker, SWCCC/ESD 112; Margaret Grant, Children’s Home Society of Washington
Clark College: Laurie Cornelius, Director, Child & Family Services; Debi Jenkins, Department Head/Division Chair Behavioral Sciences, Faculty in ECE and Psychology; Kathy Bobula, ECE Faculty/Psychology, Michelle Mallory, Family Life Coordinator & Faculty; Sarah Theberge, ECE Curriculum Lead/Faculty in ECE/Family Life; Kay Beauliere, Coordinator Early Intervention, ECE/Family Life Faculty; Robert Knight, Clark College President; Miles Jackson, Dean, Social Science & Fine Arts; Dedra Daehn, Director, Academic Services; Sarah Weinberger, Career Services; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
______________________________________________________________________________
The meeting was called to order at 11:50 a.m. by Committee Chair Debra Shope, and introductions were made.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the February 8, 2013 meeting minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
There was some discussion regarding the program outcomes. A motion was made to endorse the ECE program outcomes as they are captured in the minutes, beginning on page two. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

At this time, Clark College President, Bob Knight joined the meeting. He said he wanted to just sit in for a little while.

Office of Instruction Update: 
Director of Academic Services, Dedra Daehn, reminded the committee of the Advisory Committee Recognition Reception being held on Thursday, June 6, 2013. She explained that it’s a “come and go” event between 5:30 and 7:30 p.m. Dedra told the committee members that the reception is a way for Clark College to thank all of the committee members for the time and effort they give to Clark and its students. She said that if they plan to attend the reception to please RSVP with Andreana. 

Dedra passed around the roster for the members to mark their attendance, but also asked them to make sure their “employee/employer” representation is accurate. 

Division Chair Report
Department Head Debi Jenkins reported that nine students started the program winter term and six of those are enrolled for spring. This has to do with the Early Achievers Grant Program. This year Debi applied for the 2013-14 funding. This is based on 8 new students. The early Achiever grant money is eligible to students who have worked at least three months at the Early Achievers site. Each student is eligible for money that will fund up to 47 credits. 

Debi announce there are eight students that have transferred from here to Concordia University, taking advantage of the articulation agreement Clark College has with Concordia. Debi said they are in a cohort together and doing exceptionally well. 

Work Plan
Debra Shope told the committee it was time to put a plan in place for the 2013-14 academic year. They first went over the current items on the work plan.

Utilize feedback from the Reggio Exhibit to inform current practices and curriculum. Debbie said the exhibit has come and gone. There was a three day conference. Member feedback is that participation was important. It was said we need to find a way to bridge the gap between the school districts and members. It was said that K-12 believes early learning is only kindergarten; ECE sees early learning as up to the age of 10. Kathy Bobula had the idea to have a party and “Reggio” the elementary school teachers. She said being hands on with Reggio would be more effective than just reading about it. Debbie thought it should be kept on the work plan and look into having some kind of get together to bring Reggio out to the forefront. 
Utilize the IDI inventory to expand awareness of diversity among ECE faculty, staff and advisory members. Debi told the committee that Feliciana Peralta, the coordinator of this program is ready and is waiting for people to contact her to let her know they’re available to start. This item will stay on the work plan and the timeline will be moved out one year.

Because there was so much time spent on Reggio discussion, Debbie asked the committee if they wanted to work more on the work plan at the fall meeting. Dedra mentioned to the committee that Debi Jenkins and Debbie Shope can work together to put some goals on the work plan and in the fall meeting tighten up the strategies and timelines. 
Student Success Module was added to the work plan with a timeline of “ongoing.”

Vision 2020 was also added to the work plan with a timeline of “ongoing,” as well. 
Old Business
Debra spoke about the new chair training. After some discussion, the members said they would like to re-take the new member online training. Andreana will coordinate this for the committee this summer. Andrew Garland-Forshee said he would like to take the training for sure.
New Business

Instructor Sarah Theberge spoke about the ECE orientation. She said that she was wondering if it is possible to have a zero credit college success class for new students. Debi said that Feliciana would be a good contact for this as she is the facilitator of the college 101 classes. 
Next Meeting Date

Friday, October 25, 2013.  Lunch at 11:15 a.m.; meeting to begin at 11:30 a.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:49 p.m.
______________________________________________________________________________

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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